

Greater East Montgomery County Chamber of Commerce

April 23, 2023

The Honorable Greg Abbott P.O. Box 12428 Austin, Texas 78711-2428

Re: Lake Houston Dam Spillway Improvement Project Funding

Dear Governor Abbott:

On behalf of the Greater EMC Chamber, a 33-year-old 500-member organization representing the business community including portions of Montgomery and Harris County, I am writing to express my support for the City of Houston's request for state funding regarding the Lake Houston Dam Spillway Improvement Project.

Since the devastation of Hurricane Harvey, we have seen regional stakeholders come together and work towards meaningful and effective flood mitigation solutions. The Lake Houston Dam Spillway Improvement Project is a critically vital component of these solutions.

It is because of this critical nature we are respectfully asking for your support and assistance in securing state funds with the current legislative session.

Thank you for your continued leadership in helping Texans have a safe and conducive environment to live, work, play, and conduct business.

Sincerely,

Mark Linabury
President & CEO